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Registered Charity No. 513784
Minutes of the AGM held on Tuesday 25th. February 2014

Welcome by the chair

Present
Gerald Arstall; Hiliary Douglas Brown; Mike Crosby; Lorna Ellis; Gail Griffiths; Barry King; Paul Liptrot; Eileen Longmore; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Isobel Morris; Pam Powell; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham.   

Apologies

Nadine Burns; Margaret Carter; Paul Collins; Damian Edwardson; Maurice Hilton; Chris Horridge; Alan Mohring; Dorothy Nightingale; John O’Neill;   Ira Whiteley.
Minutes of the last AGM which had been held in January 2013 had been passed and signed at the February 2013 meeting.

The treasurer explained the accounts having provided copies.  All detail had been inspected by Mr. J McArdle, chief officer, Age Uk, Wigan Borough.

Marlaine thanked Jim for his work as treasurer and noted that there had been more to do in 2013 due to the grants awarded through bids.
Hiliary accepted the cheque on behalf of the Friends of Shevington Memorial Park and explained that the play equipment is ordered. The Friends will liaise with District Councillors re installation.
Report from the Chair

Marlaine thanked all who have attended meetings over the past twelve months. A copy of her report will be available with the minutes.

The officers stood down and Andrew Moakes took the chair. Andrew thanked the officers for their work over the past months and invited nominations. There were none. With everyone in agreement, Mike Crosby proposed and Carol Moakes seconded that the four officers (MW; JW; SM; JM ;) be elected for another year.

Constitution

As discussed at previous CA meetings the Constitution (last amended in 2003) needed updating. Of the two ‘objects’ of the Association, that relating to the establishment of a Community Centre has been removed. The remaining objective stands: ‘….. to promote the benefits of the inhabitants of Shevington and neighbourhood …….’

Other minor updates have been made to reflect the way the CA currently operates (numbers of meetings per year, quorum for decisions and so on,)

 A unanimous decision to accept the changes . Proposed by Jim Maloney, seconded by Paul Liptrot.

Plans for 2014

Marlaine invited discussion of CA activity for 2014-15.

It was unanimously agreed that we will continue to invite bids for small grants as in 2013. (To be promoted in the next PC Newsletter.)
The CA will look forward to supporting the 2nd. August Community Fete and the North West in Bloom and Britain in Bloom entries.
Veronica and Jim offered to lead on organising a quiz night fundraiser on 4th. July. 
Suggestions for other activities, speakers and topics are invited.

Matters Arising from January minutes.
The Parish Plan review group led by Barry King had met just prior to this meeting to report back on tasks agreed at the first meeting. The draft will be ready for the next relevant meeting of the Parish Council. It will take the form of an addendum to the existing plan.
The sale of clothing samples held after the January meeting raised £250 for Bloom to support the entry to Britain in Bloom. Margaret had accepted the cheque at the quiz night on 28thJanuary.

Updates from those present

There had been a Fete meeting the previous week where it had been agreed for financial reasons not to hire a marquee. Tony Bostock will source information re gazebos suitable for his band’s performance and report at the next fete meeting in March.
There will be a Youth Club meeting on Tuesday 4th. March at 7pm. John Whiteley welcomes anyone who wishes to be added to the mailing list.

The launch for Britain in Bloom will be on 12thApril at the Methodist Church building. It will be opened by the mayor and Bill Blackledge, chair of North West in Bloom will attend.

The Ground Trustees are up to the second stage of improvements on the recreation ground. The chair, Revd. P. Dennison, had asked if volunteers would maintain the area they planted by the PC car park end of the path. With few volunteers, it had been stated some while ago in the early stages of planning improvements, that it was not necessary to save the planting, thus renewing the look of the whole area so that future maintenance would be of the whole project. Any plants suitable for the new project could be re-sited, otherwise left for people to take. 
In her role as a library volunteer, Hiliary said that WLCT won’t allow access by the volunteers on Saturday mornings to the TALLIS system so volunteers are not able to provide services such as photocopying. Mike will make enquiries re the issue. The art gallery has been opened and art classes are ongoing; details at the library.

It was noted that help will be sought in the lead up to both North West in Bloom and Britain in Bloom. Gail will promote whatever is asked for which may attract new volunteers.

The “Beat It” team will be in the district from 4th. - 8th. March.

With over eighty objections to the wind turbine planning application, there has been an extension of the consultation period until 10thMarch. 

Mike has met with WLCT to discuss the various schemes in play parks around the district and is waiting for them to approve and order the equipment.

AOB

The meeting was informed that Shevington Community Primary School is making plans to celebrate its 200th anniversary in week commencing 23rd June  – established in 1814 the school was known in its early years as Broad o’th Lane school. 
The next C.A. meeting will be on 25th. March 2014 in the Methodist Church Lounge.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.

Anyone living or working in Shevington and District is welcome to attend meetings, which are held on the last Tuesday of the month, except July and December.

Contact details; Chair Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055  marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
                         Secretary  Sheila Milnes  01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
                         Treasurer  Jim Maloney   01257 253239  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District councillors

Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk
Mike Crosby  m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk
Damian Edwardson  D.Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk 

Link to revised constitution which is also available on the CA website which can be accessed from the Parish Council website.

https://onedrive.live.com/view.aspx?Bsrc=Share&Bpub=SDX.SkyDrive&resid=2AC576C3C85AB197!167&cid=2ac576c3c85ab197&app=Word&wdo=2&authkey=!Ai0BB3Dp00xxk90
